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CIVIC LEAGUE ELECTIONS

DATE: Thursday, May 17, 1979, 7:30 P.M,
PIACE: Pembroke Meadows Elementary School
SPEAKERs Davis Coxrner Resque Squad

FREE: Refreshments

ABSENTEE BALLOTS

If you can't make it to our meeting, but still want
to vote for your cholices for Civic League office, the
REVERSE side of this page may be used to cast your ABSENTEE
BALIOT. Please complete the form and give it to any member
of the Nominating Committee any time before the May 17th
meeting, '

Please return ballot to any member of the Nominating
Committee listed:

DICK LOWMAN, Chairman
JOE AVOLI
BILL McINTIRE
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ABSENTEE BALLOT
(for Civie League members only)

CANDIDATES FOR CIVIC LEAGUE OFFICE
OFFICE CANDIDATES
PRESIDENT GARY ROMSKA
1ST VICE PRESIDENT BOB BROTMAN
2ND VICE PRESIDENT DON CATES
RECOBDING SECRETARY PEGGY CAVERLY
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY  SUE OTT

TREASURER
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

YOUR NAME

STANLEY WEISMAN
BOB ST CLAIRE
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FLEA MARKET HEMINDERS

The Flea Market held on 28 April was Speed Limit: Our community has a
an overwhelming success. Our thanks to posted 25 mile per hour speed limit.
Sue Ott and Margie Brotman who did such a With summer coming upon us and the
great job putting it togethexr, Thanks schools closing for the summer vacation
also to those who assisted our Soclal pericd, our small children will again
Chairwom €D« have a tendency to walk or play in.the

streets, Please protect our children by
‘ observing the posted speed limit.

BEAUTIFICATION

Spring is here and it is again time
to mow our lawns, trim shrubs, etc, After
mowing and trimming your lawn, remember to
sweep the sidewalks and gutters. The
clippings that go into our sewexrs end up in

»~r lakes and have the potential for
~ J1luting and killing our lakes,

THANK YOU
~REWARD=-
A special thanks to Mr. Monger,
Principal of Pembroke Meadows Elementary Pride in your community.
School, and his staff for the excellent »
support and cooperation afforded to the Spare + hour of your time and trim around
Civic Lepague during the past year. one tree or bush on the median strip. Come

early Saturday, May 12th or there may not be
& shirub left for your expert #rimmery.

LET*S LOOK SHARP THIS YEAR!
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Complete Hair Care Service For The Entire Family
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PRESIDENTS CORNER

As I conclude my term as your Civie
League President, it is appropriate at this
time to extend my thanks and appreciation for
asgsistance to those in the League who
contributed their time and efforts in .the
many endeavors we have accomplished this past
year. I especlially thank the membexrs of the
Boaxrd of Directos who worked so diligently.
Thank you one and al} !

Attendance at the General Membership
meetings this past year has been disappointing.
Wherein the topic of discussion was either
controversial or directly affected residents,
attendance was high., A friend of mine pointed

out to me that this is the general case in Civiec

Leagues and perhaps they"exlst to respond to
crises interspersed with apathy."
thls not to be the case, There are many more
things the League could have and should have
done. They would have been done had residents
provided their opinlons, desires and efforts.

The new officers will be elected this
month., It is highly appropriate that a large
crowd be present at the meeting on 17 May to
elect them and exhibit their personal support.
BE THERE! This is your communlity and it is
time for you to show that you recognige it as
your communityl

TEEN CAR WASH AND PIZZA PARTY

The lack of response this past month
from teens interested in the Teen Car Wash
and Pigza Party prompted the Board of
Directors to defer the event to a more
propitious time later in the year., Past
such events have run into shoal water because
of the inclement May weather, Perhaps in the
hot sun of July or August a cooling car wash
will do Dbetter.

I would hope

RIVER DREDGING
~

For those who live on the water and f..
those interested in the boat ramp, the
following status is -provided.

In 1976, it appeared as though
dredging was imminent from the main channel
past Oliver's Point to Ed Link's property
dnd the eastern side of the shores to the
pool., It :nmever came to pass, The problem
which had to be resolved was the designated
spoils area. (The place where the dredged
meterial was placed). Resolution of this
final phase ren upon “bad ground" when the
-gpolls area previously used on Oliver's
property was not avallable due to the new
development and new land owners of the
"spolls" property. Negotiations between
the Developers and the City of Virginia.
Beach for the spolls area broke down. A
call to the City of Virginia Beach indicates
the whole project is in "Limbo"., It is-
appropriate that the Civic League go forward
to the Gity via correspondence and ask that
the issue be opened again. It shall be donel

By the way, channel marker number 16 2
missing in the Lynnhaven River. For those
who have made the trip to the Lesner Bridge,
you probably guessed and found where the
channel wasgn't. A call to the City to report
the missing marker was made with a report
that late in the week of 6~12 May it would
be replaced and other markers straightened
as well,

THE ANCIENT ART OF SAUNTERING

As physical fitness mania spearheaded by
hordes of sweaty Joggers seems to be cloggling
the nation's arteries, a leisurely campaign to
revive the almost defunct art of sauntering is
gaining momentum - ever so slowly. To saunter,
by definition, is to stroll aimlessly at a
leisurely pace, Aristotle was one of the
first devotees of the pastime and he loved to
lecture to his students during relaxed out-
door strolls. To perserve this anclent!art, a
World Saunter Society has been formed and its
adherents are dedicated to the preservation of
such pursults as the impromptu stroll in t
gaxrden. New converts to the movement are’
warned against trying too much too soon. Tne
cardinal rule of the society iss "Start out
slowly, proceed slowly and end slowly, The
Soclety is currently seeking an emblem or

motto but in accordance with_ its philosophy,
it 1s moving ahead at a snail's pace.
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~ COMMUNITY BULLETIN D
GUIDLINES FO CING ADS

PLEASE CANECEL ADS UPON SALE OF ITEMS ADVERTISED,
OR JOBS FILLED, OTHER ARTICLES WILL RUN FOR THREE

\? _ AR

ADULT HELP NEEDED;

Cub Scout Pack 475 is in dire need of adult
help., At present our Webelos have no leader,
nor a meeting place; our Committee chairmen
has moved and our Cgbmaster will be leaving
8001,

If you have the interest necessary to help
these lads, we will train you for the Job,
Bon't let inexperience keep you fron
volunteering for a most intersstine and
self-rewarding job. Help the youngsters
of this area. TPlease call Jack Enoch, @
40— '1(:‘71 for addition=] Iinformation,

JANTED:

Feeling alone? ilant to be part of a group?
Join the Pembroke/Shores Civic League,

Cost $5.00 per household annually, Call
Ann Enoch @ 499-5658

BABYSITTER

Experienced with chlldren of all ages,
Have references and can babysit wk/days
after 4130 P.M.,, and weekends anytime,
Call Barb Koehne @ 497-2317

BABYSTITTER
Experienced with children of all ages.

Call weekdays after 4130 P.M,
Stacey Ake @ 499-3170

BABYSITTER (IN HOME)

Approved by Soclal Services - any age =
NO 1imit., Will serve hot lunch, Call
Mary Alice Sanders @ 497-1587

1}

“FESSIONAL IAWN MAINTENANCE

Professional lawn maintenance landscaping,
licensed pesticide application, annual
maintenance, schedule available. Call
Bob Stone for appointment @ 499-0730,

(3) MONTHS ONLY, UNLESS OTHEMSE REQUESTED,

PLIAGE CALL 490-2621

ADULT BABYSITTER

Will baby sit in my home. Call
Barbara Holmes @ 499-0862

NEED A BABYSITTER?

Bchool nights until 11:00
other times as needed.
Call Wendy 497-6149

ODD JOBS

Call Lise @ 4,99~715L

EIAY, GROUP

Interested in forming 2 year old
play group. Call 499-0388

INCOME TAX PREPARED

Call for in home appointment after 5 P.M.
Carol Mason @ 499-7883

PAINTING

Interior & exterior house painting. Call
Jack Rowell @ 464=7653, After 9 P.M.
call 464~-2221,

HOME REPAIRS, REMODELING & INSUIATION

Available to do all types of home repairs
and/or remodeling. Blown in insulation.
Discount prices. Hold down on utility bills,
and qualify for Fed., Tax Credit. Call

Lee @ 497-3714

THE HANDYMAN

The handyman will do those irritating little
Jobs if you don't have the time, tools, of

the inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows
when parts are available), Call R. J. Koehne

@ 1{9?-2317 L]



PROFESSIONAL PHOTOGRAPHER

Resident photographer avallable to take
photographs for any oceaslion, Call
Lo7=-71469.

TERLENORY,

For alteratlion or dressmaking,
Call 490-0925. '

ART CILASSES

Come with a friend or alone, Stretch your
talents and interest. Develop a new one
with drawing in pastels or charcoal, painting
in water color, or acrylics., Beglnning or
advanced, Ages 12 yrs, and up,

Call 490-0925, (Discount for Seniors).

FOR SAIE

5 Bedroom home, large wooded lot on water,
Pembroke Shores by appointment. 499-3074.

FOR SAIE

Plano upright with ivory keys, Blue china
bathroom sink like new, no chips, $18.00.
Medicine cabine$, good -evhadition, $5.00.,
Kitchen cabinet ZBase) Walnut colox, 24" deep
x 143" wide x 343" high, 1 top drawer and

1 door 22" high x 124" wide, $8.00., Ping
pong table on rollers $9.98. 499-3074,
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Within a month our pool will be opga
and we can anticipate many happy days at a
facility within the midst of our community,
No need to go to the beach, the "Y" or the
military facilities, We have it all within
walking distance of our homes,

MEMBERSHIP At the time of this printing the
vaid membership was approximately 130, 1In
accordance with our Rec Center Bylaws those
members submitting dues subsequent to April
30th will incur a $5 late charge. Additionally,
in accordance with the Center by laws, each Rec
Center member residing within the Meadows/Shores
area must be a member of the Civic League. Many
have forgotten to pay their Civic League dues
when submitting their pool dugg, Please make
this %% remittance as soon as possible for you: -

will not be issued a pool admittance pass unlesss

you are a paid up member of the Civic League.
In order to operate a daily eight hour general
swimmipg  period plus swimming team and swim
- lessons each week day morning, 240 members are
required., To avoid reducing operating hours it
equested you return contract with check or
« dit card information as soon as possible.
The Board of Directors will actively seek new
members during the next few weeks., Contact
anyone of. them for information regarding
membershlp., It is important to submit all the
names of the members of your household with
your membershlp for there will be no admittance
to the pool deck unless each individual has her
pool pass, The Treasurer will be available
at the pool from 0900 to 1300, 12 May to
recelve membership dues.

SWIMMING LESSONS Four levels of swimming
instruction will be offered. These lessons
will range from the non-swimmer to advanced
swimmer instruction. Members fees for these
lessons will be:s '
1. $5 per person
2. $20 Maxipum per family

The same instruction will also be offered to

non-members at the rate of:
1. $10 per person

~

EARLY MAY 1979

Non~members should note that the facllity
will be avallable to them only during the
swimming lesson period. Registration will
be held at the pool after the pool opens,

In oxrder to assure yourself a position in the
clags, pay your fee at registration. We
anticipate classes starting the Monday after
school closes unless the requests for adult
instruction necessitates an earlier class,

HELP NEEDED Any bullding or facility that
stands idle 3/4 of each year requires an

-aktra amount of maintenance to put it baick into

operating order. Your swimming pool is no
excoption. Since the first Saturday in April

the Board of Directors has had work sessions
each weekend. There are still a myriad of
minor tagks which can be done by willing and
able members. BEach Saturday between 0900~1200
from now until opening day a work session is
being held. Take pride and self interest in
your investment and help get your facility
ready. Contack Dick Koehne (497-2317) or
Walt Schriefer (497-3818) for work suggestions
and access to the pool at times other than
Saturdays. When coming to work sessions on
Saturday bring your garden or yard tools such

&8 clippers, garden rakes,pruning shears or
saw, flat blade shovel and trash bags., -

SWIM TEAM Another exceptional year is
anticipated by the swim team. Both members
and non-members can participate in this
competitive expexrience. Registration for
swimming team fee will be charged each swimmer.
Non-members will be charged and additional $30
each for pool usage during practice sessions.

POOL With the season fast approaching
you are urged to pick dates for your private
parties early and contact the Secretary for
date confirmation. The private party charge is
$30 per member and $50 per non member. The
Pool areas can more than accommodate 175 .
People at one time,



VOTING MEMBER MEETING There will be a vexry
important voting membership meeting on 1 June
at 7130 P.M. at the pool, rain date 3 June,
same time, same location. The February 1979
Newsletter indicated a generel meeting wouldw:. .
be held sarly in the season to solicit ideas '™
and report on the Centers finencial condition,
This is the time to get those innovative ideas
off your chest so that they can be utilized
during the season. However, don't get carried
away with brainstorming unless you are willing
to commit your time., The world is full of
talkers and complainers but there ars very few
willing doers.

STAFF The Board of Directors decided and were
successful in recruiting a manager from outside
the area. In order to maintain a high quality of
leadership the qualifications of the managexr
were sets (1) At least 21 years of age,

gz; Current WSI, (3) Current CPR qualified,

I4) City certified pool manager, %5) enrolled

in or completed a college level water front
recreation course,

In order to upgrade our guard staff those
individuals which most closely met the above
qualifications were selecged to fill the guard
positions, Ouxr manager thls year will be Mark
Dewandle, He will be graduated from William and
Mary College this May and meets all the
requivemsnts listed above. Additionally, he
has managed pools for the past three years. He
comes to us with high endorsements as a
swimming instructor and team couch. There are
three other water safety instructors on our
staff who also meet all of the requirements
1isted for the manager. One of our WSI (Water
Safety Instructs) is also qualified to teach
CPR. Consequently, the Boaxd of Directors is
confident that safety consclous swimming
instruotion and coaching will be of the
highest callber,

QOFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERY

Director: Walt Schriefer
497-3818
Agsigtant l'):!.reotora Dick Volte
' 497-7450
Secretary; Jeanette Willenbrink
497-2057
Treasurer; Joe Avoll

497-7117
Commitice Members

Jeam Weber 499-6193
Dick Koehne 497-2317
Tor Horvatic L499-2602
Lou Riceio Lo7-3482
Celine Tolley  U99-2714
Dan Folte (Civic 499-4350
League Pres.) -

All members must realize that this competent staff's

first responsibility is safety at the pool. These
employees are in charge whenever the pool is open
and they are on duty. If there are arycomplaints
concerning policy or staff contact Dick Volt z.or
Walt Schriefer,

Looking forward to a season of fun in the sun,
Your Boaxd

)



